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	Thank you
On behalf of myself and the staff team I would like to thank all our families for your kind and generous response to our two own clothes days. Both Renfrewshire Helping Children in Need, who benefitted from the first own clothes day, and St Vincent De Paul (SVDP), who benefitted from the second own clothes day, were overwhelmed by your generosity. All donations will help children and families across Renfrewshire during the Christmas period.

Advent Windows
You may have noticed our Advent Window at the front entrance to the school. The window was decorated by our very talented children in primaries 5,6 & 7. As well as creating this window the children and staff have also decorated the windows in their classrooms. The children also responded to a request from Father Peter to create an advent window for Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Church. If you are following the Advent Windows throughout Erskine & Bishopton, Our ELC Class window is number 9, our school window is number 11 and Our Lady of Lourdes window is number 16.
Partnership with the Church
In the season of advent, we continue to work closely with both of our parish priests. In recent weeks Father Peter has visited the primary one and primary seven classrooms and spoken to children and staff. Visits are in accordance with current guidelines and Father Peter only visits one class per visit. Father David continues to include our school community in his prayers and our children are contributing to Sunday Masses during advent by lighting our advent candles for the second and fourth Sunday’s of advent. The lighting of advent candles is included in the weekend parish Mass for St John Bosco and St Bernadette’s churches.        

Blessing of Baby Jesus – children are invited to bring the figure of Baby Jesus from their nativity scene at home to be blessed by Father David. The Blessing will take place on Thursday 10th December at 9.30am. All classes will come into the playground and maintain appropriate social distancing whilst Father David blesses the Baby Jesus figures. We would ask that if your child is bringing in a Baby Jesus figure that this is brought to school in a small container with your child’s name on it to keep it safe. Following the blessing figures will be returned directly to individual containers in each child’s schoolbag. If your child does not have a figure of Baby Jesus to bring into school for this Blessing the children will be given the opportunity to colour a picture of Baby Jesus and they will hold this during the Blessing.
Christmas messages – Following a request from SVDP in St John Bosco parish children in primaries 6 & 7 have coloured Nativity scenes and written Christmas messages for members of the parish over Christmas. Many thanks to the staff and children for this.
Santa’s Sore Tooth

With many children (and adults) eating additional sweets and chocolates over the festive period the oral health team have asked us to share the link below to a Youtube film about the importance of toothbrushing for our younger children. https://youtu.be/xdUJpoTXz-g
Car Park

A number of parents have been double parking in our car park, which is putting all car park users, particularly our children, at risk. Please ensure that you are parking safely in our car park. If the car park is full please find another safe space in the local area to park and then walk over to the school to collect your child.

Parent Council Raffle
Usually we hold our main fundraiser, the Christmas Fair, in November. This year we are unable to do so which means that our Parent Council have decided to run a Christmas Raffle as our main fundraiser this term. Details of this are below.
 The following amazing prizes can be won:

· Overnight Stay for Two with Breakfast in the Edinburgh Grosvenor

· £50 New Look Gift Card

· Gel manicure and Lash Lift at the Eyebrow Lady Salon, Glasgow

· Bottle of Spirit of Rebellion Spiced Rum

· Bottle of Chivas Regal
 In addition, the Parent Council members will donate some items to make up a children’s and an adult hamper.

Tickets will be £1 but if you buy 5 you get one free.

You can enter via the Parent Council PayPal link or your child can bring entry money in an envelope clearly marked with child’s name and class this will then be passed to the Parent Council.
The raffle will be drawn on Friday 11th December, this will allow time for prizes to be distributed to the lucky winners prior to the Christmas break. Good luck everyone!
Christmas Activities
Although many things are different this year, we still have a number of Christmas activities to look forward to in the remaining weeks of term. These are outlined in the table below.
Date
Christmas activity
Thursday 10th December 9.30am
Blessing of Baby Jesus
Thursday 10th December
Christmas lunch
Friday 11th December 
Christmas Jumper day – just for fun
Friday 11th December
Christmas pantomime – virtual pantomime which can be watched in class
Friday 11th December
Christmas cards must be brought into school by this date
Friday 11th December

Christmas Raffle drawn

Monday 14th December – Friday 18th December
Christmas crafts in class, Christmas cards distributed
Tuesday 15th December
Christmas parties
Friday 18th December

School closes for the Christmas break

With best wishes for the weekend ahead, 
Lynsey Gardyne Head Teacher
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